Dear all
Following some feedback, we thought it would be helpful to provide some clarification on the section of the GP registration form relating to organ and tissue donation. I would be grateful if this could be circulated to GP practices in your area.

As part of the changes to the patient registration form, GP practices are no longer required to complete registration information on organ and tissue donation for new patients. The purpose of the amended section on the form is to advise new patients that should they wish to register a decision on organ and tissue donation (either to opt in, or to opt out of donation), they can find out more information from the Organ Donation Scotland website. No person’s name is on the organ donor register until they register their decision.

As way of background, the law on organ and tissue donation is now an opt out system. This means that if an adult (aged 16 or over) does not opt out of donation and dies in the circumstances they might become a donor, the law allows for the donation of certain organs and tissue for transplantation.  The system contains safeguards which seek to ensure that organs and tissue will not be donated if it was against the wishes of the potential donor.  For more information go to www.organdonationscotland.org. 
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